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Consecration Service Sunday 29th March 2009
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       Opening worship  



Prayer Time
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Bishop Peter
Saturday 4th April 2009

Dear Friends,

Wow! What can we say? Lots of good things have happened since we wrote to you in February:

· we finished decorating the house in Doncaster which is now in the hands of the letting agency
· a lovely weekend with David, Catherine & Ella (their Dalmatian), Karen & Matt 
· brilliant flights with TAM (4 seats each on the overnight flight to Sao Paulo)
· all nine suitcases arrived with their contents intact
· we received a warm Paraguayan welcome 
· the consecration service and BBQ lunch made Sunday 29th March a very special day

Firsts (usually good fun / exciting but sometimes can be stressful):

· living in a place where the heat has been turned up to sizzling! (25 - 40 degrees C)
· driving the pickup truck 
· Easter assembly at the Annexe school for children from the Chacarita shanty town area
· Easter assembly at St Andrew’s school
· EJE youth meeting
· Pastors’ meeting (+Peter)
· Ladies’ tea (Sally)
· Tropical storm (complete with black ashes from forest burning in Northern Argentina)

Living situation 

Our new home is an older traditional home in the Jara neighbourhood of Asunción. It’s about 10 minutes walk to Saint Andrew’s Cathedral and the Diocesan offices.  It’s very handy being only 5 minutes’walk from an impressively stocked supermarket, bread shop, pharmacy, dry cleaner, hairdresser, newspaper stand, coffee shop / internet cafe and a good pizza place!  At the moment Sally is busy making curtains, supervising workmen and generally getting the house functioning. 

The back garden is a peaceful haven with lush vegetation, avocado pear trees, a grapefruit tree, a pomegranate bush and an abundance of beautiful plants, most of which are recognisable as they are houseplants in the UK. The garden is home to lots of interesting wildlife - tiny metallic green humming birds whizzing around, small lizards soaking up the sun and darting around, a wide variety of butterflies float around and ants seem to work unceasingly. The veranda provides cooling shade and the scent of the jasmine on the pergola softly fragrances the balmy air. Early morning garden watering and breakfast on the veranda are pleasant ways to start the day’s activity. Due to the heat we are finding that it’s a good idea to be up and about by 6 am as it’s cooler than later in the morning.  We already have our guest room up and running and have enjoyed the company of a variety of visitors who have appeared for chats, meals and an overnight stay. 

Challenges

· coping with the heat and the mosquitoes which seem to particularly like our ankles
· finding our way around
· adapting to different cultures
· forming good working relationships with a wide variety of people
· forging friendships
· ability to discern priorities

If you’d like to join us in praying we’ve attached some ideas below. Thanking you for your continued interest and support.

Yours, + Peter and Sally
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              the blessing      



    greetings
Joyfully giving thanks to God for:

· The Anglican Church in Paraguay

· good health

· our new home

· many kindnesses received

 Trusting God for:

· wisdom

· the ability to use time wisely and fruitfully

· good settling in

· the well being of our families 

· the documentation process

· mission to become a greater part of the spiritual DNA of this diocese

· rain, especially in the Chaco

Peter & Sally Bartlett, Iglesia Anglicana Paraguaya, Casilla de Correo 1124

 Asunción, PARAGUAY, South America

Phone:  00595 21 224028

saritabartlett@hotmail.co.uk


